
 

Saturday August 8, 2015 6:00 PM Pauline Strole - Galen and Peg Wichman

Tuesday August 11, 2015 8:30 AM Robert Roeckers - Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Wednesday August 12, 2015 10:30 AM All Living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare & Rehab

Thursday August 13, 2015 8:30 AM Mya Oestreicher - Steve Oestreicher

Saturday August 15, 2015 6:00 PM Clara Feuerborn - Bud and Helen Feuerborn

Lectors: 
Gail and Debbie Kueser

Eucharistic Ministers:
Gail and Debbie Kueser, Gerard Weber

Richmond Care Center:   
Gerard Weber

Hospitality:  Counting Team: B  
Marlene Laird

Church Cleaning:   
Helen Feuerborn, Jackie Hiles 

Offertory Collection:  01 August 2015  
                 
Regular Collection - $969.00
(Envelopes - $815.00 and Plate - $154.00)
Votives - $24.00
Missionary Co-op Collection - $70.00
Cemetery Upkeep - Poss Reunion - $40.00

Sunday August 9, 2015 9:00 AM Maxine Scheckel - Anonymous

Monday August 10, 2015 8:30 AM Jane Feuerborn - Roger and Norma Rockers

Wednesday August 12, 2015 7:00 PM All Living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab

Friday August 14, 2015 8:30 AM Richard Brummel - Paul and Patricia Sherwood

Sunday August 16. 2015 9:00 AM Clarence and Clara Peine - Their Estate

Lectors:   
Dave Hermreck, Mary Carol Hermreck
 
Eucharistic Ministers: 
Keith Hermreck, Carol Lutz, Nancy Hermreck
 
Servers:
Kassidy Mader, Adriana Pedrow, Emma Porter

Richmond Care Center:   
Gerard Weber
Counting Team:  Derek Hermreck

Offertory Collection - 02 August 2015

Regular Collection - $1,538.50
(Envelopes - $1,258.00 and Plate - $280.50)
Votives - $24.00
Carmelite Formation Collection - $20.00
Wedding Offering - $200.00
Cemetery Upkeep - $1,200.00
New Hall Savings - $186.00

St. Boniface Mass Schedule

St. Therese Mass Schedule

Assignments – 08/15/15  

Assignments – 08/16/15  

Stewardship 

Stewardship

Weddings:  Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. 
Baptisms:  Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date.                              

Reconciliation:  Any time by appointment or Saturdays
3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Boniface (Scipio) St. Therese (Richmond) 
August 08 - 16, 2015  www.stbonifacesttherese.com

 

http://www.stbonifacesttherese.com
http://www.stbonifacesttherese.com


 

Pastor’s Notes 
CONGRATULATIONS - are extended to Patricia Wittry and Keith Hermreck, who were joined in Holy Matrimony 
last Saturday at St. Boniface.  Let us all keep Keith and Pat in our prayerful thoughts and good wishes.. 

SPECIAL COLLECTION - There is a second collection this weekend for the Carmelite Missions.  As has been 
done in previous years, the money collected at this second collection will be added to half of the money raised 
at the Priory Dinner Raffle at the St. Boniface Bazaar, and sent to the Carmelite Mission Office in Darien  IL.  If 
you were not prepared for the second collection this weekend, there is a blue envelope in your set for this 
purpose, and it can be offered at any time in the regular collection.  Thanks for your generosity! 
  
REGIONAL OUTDOOR YOUTH RALLY COMING TO SCIPIO! -  this Friday evening, August 14th!  We are 
asking that the bulk of the preparation for this event be taken on by the adult members of the parish 
communities of St. Boniface and St. Therese so that our youth may fully participate in the event.  If you 
are able and willing to help out with preparations, join the Altar Society on Thursday evening (see next 
announcement!)  to help prepare side dishes, or come early on Friday afternoon to help with set up.  Many 
hands will make for light work!  And whether or not you are able to help, please remember that this event is 
open to all parishioners and their families!  To that end, and to get a fairly accurate number for food 
service - please sign the pink sheets at the entrance of each church, indicating how many from your 
family will be attending.  Thanks! 

ST. BONIFACE ALTAR SOCIETY - will have a meeting this Monday, August 10th, at 7:00 PM in the Parish Hall.  
This will be a Salad Supper, and the women from St. Therese are cordially invited to come as guests!  
Planning for upcoming events, pre-Bazaar matters, and social time will be on the agenda.  Everyone (except 
our guests from St. Therese) is asked to bring along a favorite salad and a copy of the recipe to share with 
others.  Please make a note  that there will be a group gathering at the Hall on Thursday, August 13th, at 
5:00 PM, who will be doing prep work for the food for the Youth Rally - please consider joining us! 

CCD NEWS - Plans are already well underway for the coming academic year - as well as for our CCD Program.  
The first evening of CCD classes will be on Wednesday, September 9th and we will begin class nights in St. 
Boniface Church at 7:00 PM.  There will be a Teachers’ Meeting on Wednesday, September 2nd at 7:00 PM 
in the Priory Conference Room.  All teachers are asked to be at that meeting.  If you are enrolling a child in 
the program for the first time - either as a 1st grade student, or as a student in a later grade or in the high school 
level - and if he or she was NOT Baptized at either St. Therese or St. Boniface, we will need a copy of his or 
her Baptismal Certificate.  Please be prepared to bring the certificate in on the first evening, or drop it off at the 
Priory/Parish Office ahead of time.  To contact Peg Mechnig regarding CCD: phone the parish office, or Peg at 785.448.8569 or e-mail at 
pmechnig@hotmail.com.  To contact Kristy regarding the Carmelite STARS call 785.835.6687.  Also, please consider becoming a Prayer Partner to 
one of our CCD students.  Take a look at the posters in each church, and sign up if you are interested.  If you have questions, contact Peg Mechnig 
or Fr. Jerry.  Thank you! 
  
ARCHDIOCESAN OFFERINGS - the final dates for our region’s Marriage Encounter weekends for 2015 are October 2nd - 4th, and November 20th - 22nd.  
See the flyer on the bulletin boards for information and registration directions; Living in Love Retreat at Sacred Heart Parish - Emporia - August 29th & 30th 
- see flyer on the Bulletin Boards;  Healing Heart Retreat -  August 21st - 23rd at Savior Pastoral Center - is for women who have suffered from any type of 
sexual trauma.  Sexual abuse can affect every aspect of life - even one’s relationship with God.  This retreat offers a safe, loving, and supportive environment 
where participants can begin to heal spiritually.  The cost is $125.00, and scholarships are available.  For more information, see the flyer on the Bulletin 
Boards or call the Marriage and Family Life Office at 913.647.0329 - Confidentiality is assured!; Coping with Life Alone - is a Beginning Experience grief 
support program that meets for seven weeks.  The program helps those who have lost a love relationship due to death, divorce, or separation move through 
the experience of grief and loss into a future with renewed hope.  The next program will meet on Tuesday evenings from August 18th - September 29th.  For 
additional information or to register, call Angie at 785.220.7773. 

FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY - our parishes are blessed to have a couple who have been trained as leaders for this dynamic program of financial 
responsibility based on good, Christian principles.  The course meets weekly for nine sessions - and will run from Thursday, September 17th through 
Thursday, November 12th. The cost of the program is $100 per family. Registration materials will be out soon - but if interested, leave a message at the 
Parish Office, or contact Jeanine at 785.448.7737.  Consider coming yourself, and pass the word on to family and friends!  

HOME VISITS  - I make home visits and bring Holy Communion to our homebound members on Wednesdays, following the Mass at Richmond Healthcare 
and my Communion calls at Long Term Care in Garnett.  If you know of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an 
occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me. Let’s all keep our elderly, sick and homebound parishioners in our prayers!  

PLEASE CONTINUE TO CHECK THE WEBSITE & BULLETIN BOARDS FOR MORE ANNOUNCEMENTS 
St. Isidore, patron of farmers, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather! 

Have a blessed week!  - Fr. Jerry

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts

The Assumption of Mary 
Though not a Holy Day of Obligation in 

the United States this year, we still 
acknowledge and celebrate that  

Mary’s Assumption into heaven to share 
in Jesus’ glory strengthens our desire 

that we, too, may be brought to the glory 
of Jesus’ resurrection. 

By participating in her son’s triumph 
over sin and death, Mary’s blessedness 
is affirmed and fulfilled, deserving the 

fullness of blessedness in God’s 
presence, having lived by that glory 

even in her earthly life. 

Cardinal Luis Antonio Tagle - Archbishop 
of Manila 
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